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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE

held at Baildon Library
on Wednesday 9th February 2022 at 7pm

Baildon Town Council – Planning Committee



Present - Councillors; Cllr S Hewitson, Cllr AM Dooley, Cllr G Jennison, Cllr D Reed
Officers – Emma Heal - Admin Officer, Ruth Logan Admin Assistant (in part)
Members of the public – 

Other – Adrian Naylor – Future Town Clerk
PC2122/102
Chair’s Comments

Cllr Hewitson welcomed all to the meeting especially including Adrian Naylor who will be taking over as Town Clerk at the end of February, and Emma Heal who has recently started as the Town Admin Officer. The chair presented  Ruth Logan with flowers  and thanked her for her service in her role as Admin Assistant and especially noted the help and support she  had provided to her as a new councillor and the extra commitment in the last few weeks.
PC2122/103
Approve reasons for absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Dixon who had  diary clash. It was resolved to accept these apologies (proposed by Cllr Hewitson, seconded by Cllr Jennison with all in favour). 

It was noted that the committee currently has one vacancy.
PC2122/104
Disclosures of interest
None at this time.
PC2122/105
Minutes of the previous meeting
An update was provided regarding highways issues raised at the previous meeting :

Highways: It was noted the Chair had  written to the highway department that Bradford Council but had received no response.

Green Road Trees: Ruth had contacted Bradford Council regarding the Trees 

Road Safety Signage: It was noted that the ward councillor would now pursue this matter 

Proposed by Cllr Jennison, seconded by Cllr D Reed with all in favour it was resolved that the minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on the 12 January 2022 be approved and signed as a correct record.
PC2122/106
Public participation
None.
PC2122/107
Clerk’s report
None.

PC2122/108
Important information from councillors and staff
Cllr Hewitson wished to put on record her thanks for Ruth Logans hard work and support to the 
Planning Committee – this was agreed unanimously.
Cllr Reed  noted that work to replace the zebra crossing with a pelican crossing on Browgate was due to start imminently and that the work would be complete within the next week.

PC2122/109
Planning Budget
Cllr Hewitson proposed  that the  monies allocated to the Neighbourhood Development Plan should be ringfenced. This was seconded by Cllr Reed this was resolved unanimously.  It was agreed that Cllr  Hewitson would discuss the matter with Suzy Krupinski.
PC2122/110
Traffic Calming ( Suggestion from Baildon resident )
Its was noted that Peter Nevison, a resident of Baildon, had put submitted a request for traffic calming measures. It was noted that the clerk has responded to Mr Nevison and had notified him that the ward councillors were aware of the matter and would respond in due course.
PC2122/111
To note current applications on CBMDC web site and to agree actions (see planning4bradford.com)
It was noted that the recent application for planned housing near Honey Pot Lane had now been approved.
22/00040/FUL  it was noted that there were already 12 objections to this development, and it was agreed  that this application would be planning tracked.  It was noted that Cllr Debbie Davies was aware of this application.

Adrian Naylor confirmed that the Planning Committee was a statutory committee so carried the same weight as an individual.
It was noted that additional application had been submitted with Bradford Council to add an extra drive which would be on a bend and near a road. It was agreed that the application   22/00039/FUL would be tracked for discussion at the next meeting.
PC2122/112
To identify any applications to be tracked and to receive an update on past applications
It was agreed that the following applications would be tracked:
22/00040/FUL  

22/00339/FUL

PC2122/113
 Next meeting date
The next Planning Committee meeting will be held on 9 March 2022 at 7.30pm at Baildon Library
Admin Officer Tel. (01274) 593169 Email: admin@baildontowncouncil.gov.uk 
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